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June 9, 2023

John Mills

Deputy County Executive

Employee Services Agency

County of Santa Clara

70 West Hedding, East Wing, 8" Floor
San Jose, CA 95110

RE: Demand to Bargain in Good Faith - Classification Report Victim Services Unit
#99-2023

Dear Mr. Mills,

On June 7, 2023, Nicholas Steinmeier, Chief Negotiator for the APT Bargaining unit,
presented the Union with a Classification report dated April 26, 2023 for Victim Services
Unit. This report was passed as a proposal in the form of a package that related to unit
language and proposed a six percent (6%) re-alignment, contrary to the report
recommendation of a salary increase. SEIU 521 has never been properly noticed of this
classification report as is required under MMBA, past practice and Article 20 of the
existing MOA.

SEIU 521 rejects this package proposal in its entirety and demands that the County
bargain in good faith on this report, separate from the bargaining table as is the current
and past practice. The package proposal is an act of unilateral action and bad faith which
the parties have never agreed to bring classification studies and reports into the
bargaining table in the form of proposals and as such are not proper to be introduced nor
costed into successor negotiations.

We demand to bargain on this matter and request that you provide dates/times to meet
in early July 2023, so we can reasonably meet and prepare with impacted workers on this
matter and bargain in good faith.

If you have any questions on this matter, please feel free to contact me at
debbie.narvaez@seiu521.org.
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Debbie Narvaez
Chief of Staff

cc/ Riko Mendez, Chief Elected Officer
Matthew Cottrell, Director of Labor Relations
Nicholas Steinmeier, Labor Relations
Trevor Gillis, APT Vice Chair



